
PLANNING COMMITTEE 

29 JULY 2014 

 
 Present:      Chairman:   Councillor Giraud-Saunders 
 Mayor:  Councillor Mrs Bridewell 
 

 
Councillors: Mrs Burton  Carter   East   

 Evans   Mrs Evans  Geddes  
 Johnson  Nash   Ody   
 Parker   Mrs Rose  Smith  
 Wooldridge  
 

 
   Officers: Simon Fisher, Deputy Town Clerk 
           
   Members of the Public: Nil 
  
167. MINUTES 

 
The minutes of the meeting held on the 15 July 2014 been circulated to all 
Members were confirmed and signed by the Chairman. 
 

168. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 
Apologies were received from Councillors Brewer and Hopkins. 
 

169. DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST 

 
 Councillor Evans declared an interest in minute number 171 as a member of 

Wiltshire Council’s East Planning Regulatory Committee; he did not leave the 
Council Chamber. 

  
 170. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 

 
There were no members of the public present. 

 
 171. FOR DECISION – WILTSHIRE COUNCIL’S NOTICE OF PLANNING 

APPLICATIONS FOR CONSIDERATION 
 
 14/05557/LBC – no objections. 
 
 14/05885/FUL – no objections. 
 
 14/06644/FUL – no objections. 
 

14/06761/FUL – no objections. 
 
14/06801/LBC – no objections. 
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172. FOR INFORMATION – WILTSHIRE COUNCIL’S NOTICE OF PLANS 

GRANTED OR REFUSED 

 

 The committee received and noted the report. 
 
173. REPORT FOR DECISION – REQUEST WILTSHIRE COUNCIL TO 

INTRODUCE YELLOW LINES ON GREEN LANE 

 

 It was proposed by Councillor Smith, seconded by Councillor Wooldridge and 
UNANIMOUSLY agreed 

 
THAT Wiltshire Council is asked to consider the introduction of yellow 

lines on Green Lane. 
 

174. REPORT FOR DECISION – TEMPORARY A4 BATH ROAD, FYFIELD 

 

 The committee received and noted the report. 
 

175. REPORT FOR DECISION – BOUNDARY REVIEW 

 

 During discussions the committee favoured that the Governance Review 
working party continue to work with Bishops Cannings and Roundway Parish 
Councils to find an amicable solution to the current boundary anomalies.  
From the options put forward there was a general agreement that the whole 
of Roundway parish and the whole of Devizes town should merge however it 
recognised that there needs to be some tidying up of the Bishops Cannings 
boundaries. 

 
 It was proposed by Councillor East, seconded by Councillor Ody and 

UNANIMOUSLY agreed 
 

THAT the Governance Review working party continue to work with 
Bishops Cannings and Roundway Parish Councils and take the 
views expressed by the Council. 

 

176. QUESTION TIME 

 

Councillor East asked if the Town Council had received notification of the 
road closure for works carried out to the pavement on the High Street. 
 
The Deputy Town Clerk responded that the normal notification for road 
closures had been received.  However there was supposed to have been 
email send to the Town Clerk the week before which there is no records of 
being received.  Apparently as it was a repair the normal rules do not apply.  
However Wessex Water are keeping officers up to date on works being 
carried out at Castle Court, they have recently contacted the office to advise 
that due to sickness the works have been delayed by approximately a week. 
 
 
 
 

        CHAIRMAN 


